Town of Washington, NH

Municipal Building Advisory Committee (MBAC)
Meeting Minutes 

· June 8, 2015

· ASSEMBLY

Committee Members Present:  Jim Bissonnette, Jim Crandall, Bob Williams

Alternates Present:  Lynn Hendrickson

Public: Shawn Atkins, David Baer, Frank Lemay, Geoff Lemay, Nan Schwartz
Meeting called to order by Williams at 4:00pm     

1.0 Communications:   None
2.0 Public Input:   None

3.0 Discussion / Actions:
3.1 Williams updated Milestone regarding the committee’s charge and the initial ideas for possible phasing of the Town Hall project.  F Lemay indicated that phasing can be accomplished but they would recommend the first step is the foundation as it is best to get that right up front.  The idea of lifting the building in a future phase could cause issues for mechanicals if they were done before the lifting.
3.2 The committee discussed various phasing approaches with the Milestone team.  The two most promising first phase alternatives seem to revolve around doing either the foundation plus sprinklers or foundation plus sprinklers and include mechanicals.  In both of these options it was agreed that we would consider reducing the amount of excavation around the building and using a concrete lower level with no wood framing.  This is based on the fact that current town needs don’t require offices or other occupation of the lower level at this time.  Areas where windows could go in the future could be reinforced and if the need arises for occupying the lower level that work could be done at that time.  Milestone will update the financial cost information based on these ideas and will provide that information to the committee.  There was also discussion of framing the back tower but keeping it to one level with the potential for raising it to the top level in the future.  Milestone will consider this in the cost analysis.
3.3 Shawn Atkins shared his thoughts about possibly moving the new barn closer to the existing Center Station building and doing a renovation of the existing building for Admin space.  This might be a compromise to move forward with the fire/ems project.  The committee’s initial reaction was that unless there was a significant cost savings it may not make sense.  For now we will continue moving ahead with looking at phasing of the existing plan.  Williams to arrange to have BPS come in to meet about possible phasing options.
3.4 There was a brief discussion about holding off on the test pits / borings until a more firm decision is made about the fire/ems building location.
3.5 There was a discussion about the possibility of doing the project without a formal construction manager.  In this model it was envisioned that perhaps the town could leverage knowledgeable residents and get the job done while seeing some cost savings vs paying for the project manager.  While this idea has issues to be considered it was generally agreed that it may be worth looking further into it.
4.0 It was agreed that we would attempt to arrange the next meeting with BPS for early in the week of June 15.  Williams to advise meeting date and time once he contacts BPS.
Adjournment:    Meeting adjourned @ 5:35pm
Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Williams
